
      Avon Boys Take Silver at County Cup! 
We were proud to take a strong Avon team into the County Cup weekend, 
featuring Shahbeez, Stefan, Alfie, Peter, Che, and Aarav. The boys 
showed great determination, skill, and team spirit across a series of 
exciting and competitive matches. 
 
       Match 1: Avon vs Berkshire 
We kicked things off against a mighty Berkshire side. There were some 
fantastic rallies and high-level tennis across the board. 
Shahbeez and Stefan played especially tough matches, pushing their 
opponents all the way in four very close singles. Despite the strong effort, 
we trailed 6–2 after the singles. 
But the boys weren’t done yet. They came back determined in the doubles, 
showing patience in long rallies and smart court positioning to take both 
matches, closing the gap to 6–4. A great response—and a bit of revenge—
for Shahbeez and Stefan in particular. 
 
      Match 2: Avon vs Hampshire 
Next up was Hampshire, and the team hit their stride. The boys were 
dominant across the singles courts, showing composure and control to 
win 7–1. 
While the doubles lacked a bit of focus—leading to some unforced errors—
we still managed to split the rubbers, finishing the tie with a strong 8–2 
victory. 
 
   Match 3: Avon vs Wiltshire 
We saved the most dramatic tie for last. With six of the eight singles 
matches decided by just a couple of points, it was clear this would be a 
tight one. We ended the singles round tied 4–4, setting the stage for a 
crucial doubles showdown. 
Peter and Alfie, fresh off impressive singles wins, couldn’t quite find their 
rhythm in doubles. Meanwhile, Che and Aarav stepped up—Che aiming 
for a clean 3/3 record, and Aarav playing his third match that went to 11–
9! 
Their grit paid off as they sealed the win, earning a final tie score of 5–5—a 
fair and hard-fought result. 
 
       A Brilliant Team Effort 
The Avon boys finished 2nd overall, claiming a well-deserved silver 
medal. More than that, they showed great sportsmanship, teamwork, and 



resilience throughout the day. It was a fantastic experience for all 
involved—with memories made and friendships formed. 
 
Well done to all the players and thank you to everyone who supported 
them! 
 
 
 
 


